
 
 

College Planning Council 
Minutes 

December 7, 2022, 3 p.m. / E-112 
https://cccconfer.zoom.us/j/87885035575 

 APPROVED 3/1/2023 
 

MEMBERS Representing  Present 



 
3. Approval of Minutes ʹ November 16, 2022 

David Beymer motioned to approve the meeting minutes of November 16, 2022.  Marianne 
Fontes seconded the motion and the Council voted.  The motion passed, and the minutes were 
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 State and federal regulations regarding the disclosure of textbook costs 

 Compliance with federal and state legislation, allows faculty to ŀǇǇƭȅ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǎƘŀǊŜ ƻŦ /!Ωǎ 
$115 million dollar investment in OER 

 Best ways to promote zero and low-cost textbook adoption 

 Open for Anti-Racism - Teams of community college faculty formed to develop and 
integrate OER and open pedagogy to make teaching and learning anti-racist; Hartnell 
College team includes Kelley McClary (leader,) Travis Williams, Susannah Carney-Waddy, 
Trish Sullivan, Rosser Panggat.  

 Zero Textbook Cost funding ($20,000) allocated to the College for the development and 
implementation of a work plan to use funding 

 Work completed to-date including the development of Board Policy 4042; first reading 
at the November board meeting, final and second reading at the December 2022 
meeting.  

 
7. ACCJC Midterm Report 

David Beymer, the co-chair Accreditation Council, reported that the ACCJC Midterm Report is 
complete and has been vetted across participatory governance.  He encouraged all to read the 
document and provide input to him or Dr. Wilkinson.  The report is due March 15, 2023.  The 
next steps include Board review and approval.  The report addresses the two recommendations 
from the last institutional self-evaluation report, institution-set standards, student learning 
outcomes, and quality focus essays.  /ƘŜǊȅƭ hΩ5ƻƴƴŜƭƭ ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ 5ŀǾŜ .ŜȅƳŜǊ Ƙŀǎ 
been active with the statewide committee on the development of new accreditation standards.  
 

8. Update on New Shared Governance Narrative 
Cheryl projected an update to the shared governance narrative based on feedback from others.  
The proposed plan will be vetted across participatory governance over the spring semester.  
 

9. Closing Comments/Adjournment 
Cheryl thanked all for a great semester of work and stated that she enjoyed working on the 
governance task force.  She wished all happy holidays.  The meeting adjourned at 4:33 p.m.  
 
NEXT MEETING(S) 
February 1, 2023 
February 15, 2023 
March 1, 2023 
March 15, 2023 
April 19, 2023 
May 3, 2023 
May 17, 2023 


